
   

                                                                                                                                                                    
 
 

We usually meet at the Cambridge Bowling Club, Howtree Place, Floreat (near the Forum), at 7.10 am for 7.30 am. 
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District 9455 Western 
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Our next Rotary Meeting: Wednesday, 29 June 

   Speaker:  n/a  - Club Forum                         Topic: This and that 
 

On Duty 29/6/22: 

Speaker intro & thanks: n/a              Square Pupil:   Peter Burns              Set up/Pack up:  Peter McSkimming 

GENERAL NEWS ITEMS 

 Changeover Night is on Wednesday 6th July at 300 Acres, Wembley Golf Club, 6.30 for 7.00 pm. For those who 
haven’t yet done so but wish to attend, please respond to the formal invitation which was sent out a while 
ago, and pay the relevant amount into the Club’s account as detailed on the invitation. 

 Daniel Hobley recently joined the Town of Cambridge staff, and he came along to introduce himself to our 
Club. 

 Exchange Student Suzanne from France will arrive in Perth on 13th July for a relatively short stay. 

 Pres. Jeremy reminded all Members of the new apparel that is now available for purchase.  

Coming up soon: Wednesday, 6 July 2022 

Speaker:   CHANGEOVER NIGHT                                                                               Topic: N/A 

If you are able to attend please respond and pay as per the invitation if you haven’t yet done so! 

Speaker intro & thanks: n/a                                                                                  Set up/Pack up: n/a 

NEWS FROM OUR LAST MEETING 
Michael Hammond is the Principal Water Planner at the Department of Water and Environmental Regulation, and he 
came along to tell us all about the Groundwater Re-balancing Plan that exists for the Gnangara Groundwater System 
and that is in response to climate change. The System consists of the surface level wetlands, lakes etc. (which help to 
moderate temperatures around Perth), the Leederville Aquifer beneath the Swan Coastal Plain west of the Darling 
Scarp, and below that the Yarragadee Aquifer which is located hundreds of metres below ground level. Michael 
explained that the Plan came into effect on 3 June this year and it supersedes a plan which was instituted in 2009 and 
which included a desalination plant. The Plan also embraces a longstanding Ministerial Statement that sets water 
level criteria for 30 specific sites in the area. The Plan sets out how groundwater use will be reduced over the next 10 
years in order to secure what is the lowest cost and most accessible water source for Perth, and the water level 
criteria are designed to protect important groundwater-dependent ecosystems, such as wetlands, bush land areas, 
and certain fauna. The System provides almost half of all the water used in the Perth metropolitan area each year, 
and this should be viewed in the context that rainfall has declined by around 15% in the last 50 years or so. This trend 
is expected to continue. Groundwater also supplies 1 in 4 households with garden irrigation as well. There are 50 
monitoring wells located across the System to keep an eye on things. Michael’s talk was most informative and very 
interesting indeed. 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Birthdays: none this time 

Wedding anniversaries: Ross & Fran Ledger (2 Jul) 

Rotary anniversaries: Graham McHarrie (’84); Mike Mullin (’98) 

IF A MEMBER CAN’T ATTEND, OR WANTS TO BRING A VISITOR, PLEASE ADVISE LIBBY LARSEN BY EARLY MONDAY MORNING 

Either by telephone (0438 462 917) or email (libbylarsen@westnet.com.au).                 Bulletin Editor: Roger Veary 

Men over 70 still chase women, but only downhill! 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Swan_Coastal_Plain
mailto:libbylarsen@westnet.com.au

